"I am able to do all things by the one who strengthens me"

Philippians 4:13 Lexham English Bible



Growing, Believing, Succeeding

Newsletter

14th June

Dear Parents/Carers,

Sports Week

This year Sports week will take place the week beginning 24th June. During this week, children will need to come in their sports clothes every day. A range of exciting activities have been planned including cyclocross, athletics, teambuilding, mini-Olympics, World cup football, cricket, netball, orienteering, rounders and rugby. Children should sleep well at the end of this week!

Sponsored Fancy Dress Run 27th June

Children will need to wear sports clothes underneath their fancy dress clothes on this day so that they can take part in all the other activities.

Sports Day Monday 1st July

Sports Day will take place on Monday 1st July. We are running this event slightly differently this year and having an infant Sports Day and a Junior Sports Day. The infant Sports Day will take place on the school field and will start at 1.15pm and the Junior Sports day will start at 2.15pm and will take place on the Community Park.

Swimming Gala provisional Date-8th July

The provisional date for the swimming Gala is the morning of Monday 8th July. We will send out more information once this date has been confirmed.

Dropping off

I understand that many parents need to be at work early and that this is often difficult due to the time the school gate opens. However, for safeguarding reasons, we are unable to take children into the school building until 8.40am. Willington Old Adventure Club are able to pick up and drop off children. Please click on the link for more details. https://theoldschooladventureclub.co.uk/

Coats

Please ensure that your child has a waterproof coat at school at all times. Thank you.

School Car Park/Safeguarding

Please can I remind parents that they should not drive up to the school via the school car park. This can be extremely dangerous, especially when reversing back out. Thank you for your support with this.

Attendance

Attendance is extremely important and it is closely linked to attainment and progress. Research shows that those children with low attendance achieve lower SATs scores. We understand that all children get ill from time to time but if they have a cold or a cough or mild symptoms please send them into school. We will always contact you if we think your child needs to go home.

School Trips

The class teachers have organised some exciting and educational school trips for the Summer Term. All payments and consent should be made via Parent Pay. Without consent, children cannot attend.

Kind regards

Sarah Briggs Headteacher

Savan Brigg









